What should I do if my unemployment claim has been cancelled?

In light of identity theft and unemployment fraud being investigated across the country, the Maine Department of Labor has been reviewing all unemployment claims—cancelling those that are suspected to be fraudulent. 

If your unemployment claim is legitimate and has been cancelled or is in review status 
(showing a date of 9/9/9999 means it is being reviewed), email the Maine Department of Labor IDVerification.UC@maine.gov
and provide scans or photos of TWO forms of identification, one of which must be a government issued photo ID, along with a photo of yourself taken at the time of submission. 

Photo ID’s could include:
· Driver’s license
· Passport
· Military ID

Non-photo documentation could include:
· Social Security Card
· A recent utility bill that shows your name and residential address
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Birth certificate 

Experienced law enforcement will be reviewing the documents.
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